

105年公務人員特種考試關務人員考試、105年公務人員特種考試
身心障礙人員考試及105年國軍上校以上軍官轉任公務人員考試試題

考試別：關務人員考試

等別：五等考試

類科：各科別

科目：英文

考試時間：1 小時

座號：_____

※注意：(一)本試題為單一選擇題，請選出一個正確或最適當的答案，複選作答者，該題不予計分。

(二)本科目共 50 題，每題 2 分，須用 2B 鉛筆 在試卡上依題號清楚劃記，於本試題上作答者，不予計分。

(三)禁止使用電子計算器。

- 1 The headmaster is _____ occupied with his work, but I will try my best to arrange an appointment for you in the afternoon.
(A) minimally (B) precisely (C) temporarily (D) scarcely
- 2 Although most countries _____ pirating music to be a crime, people agree that it is very difficult to catch the criminal.
(A) arrest (B) consider (C) compose (D) advance
- 3 In the Middle Ages, Bible stories were often carved on the wall _____ illiterate people could understand these stories.
(A) if (B) unless (C) so that (D) even though
- 4 Lina was _____ to the Department of Computer Science at National Taiwan University after she graduated from high school.
(A) inserted (B) agreed (C) entered (D) admitted
- 5 In some countries, the law allows some housing association tenants to _____ the house they rent at a discounted price.
(A) achieve (B) acquire (C) abuse (D) adopt
- 6 John's silly jokes _____ everyone in the class, so no one wanted to be his partner in the practice activities.
(A) attracted (B) annoyed (C) animated (D) activated
- 7 Tom is very busy every day because he needs to _____ many guests' problems.
(A) come to (B) put down (C) stand up (D) deal with
- 8 People who live in the same _____ often get together to form "neighborhood watch group" to protect neighbors and their property.
(A) agency (B) community (C) dynasty (D) facility
- 9 The Nike commercial—"Jordan Flight"—was replayed often in the 1980s as Michael Jordan became ever more famous as Air Jordan, the Nike guy who could _____.
(A) mix (B) mask (C) fix (D) fly
- 10 The noise in the room _____ suddenly and all eyes turned to the entrance of the pub.
(A) reformed (B) deceived (C) defined (D) ceased
- 11 _____ the news, so far, has been good, there may be bad days ahead.
(A) Except (B) While (C) However (D) Since
- 12 The Chinese government is _____ of hiring skilled domestic hackers to mount attacks abroad.
(A) deceived (B) suspected (C) suspended (D) diminished

請依下文回答第 13 題至第 16 題

Once upon a time, there was a frog which fell so much in love with a prince. She wanted to become a human in order to be near the prince. To make her dream come true, she went all the way to a forest to ask a witch for help. The witch agreed to help but told her that she could become a human only when she kissed the prince. The frog then went to a pond in the palace where the prince lived. When the prince came out to the pond to feed the fish, the frog went up to him right away. The prince found the frog very interesting, so he took her home. He had meals with her and even put her beside his bed. Seeing that the prince fell asleep, the frog couldn't help but kiss the prince. After the kiss, the frog suddenly turned into a beautiful woman. When the prince woke up in the morning, he was very surprised to see a pretty woman sitting beside him. He immediately fell in love and wanted to marry her. Later, they got married and live a wonderful life together.

But after staying with the prince for some years, the woman began to get bored and missed her life as a frog. Sometimes, people were surprised to see her catching a fly with her tongue in the garden. As she began to spend more and more time outside the palace, the prince started to suspect if she had fallen in love with someone else. She told him that he was the only person she loved. But she didn't like her life as a human and she wanted to end their marriage. Finally, the prince agreed and the frog left the palace to live her own life.

- 13 According to the passage, how can the frog become a human?
- (A) She needs to use the magic of a fairy. (B) She has to be near the prince.
(C) She must kiss the prince. (D) She must be kissed by the prince.
- 14 According to the passage, why were people surprised?
- (A) Because the woman was seen catching a fly. (B) Because the woman doesn't love the prince.
(C) Because the woman feeds the fish in the pond. (D) Because the woman wants to leave the palace.
- 15 According to the passage, which of the following is true about the woman?
- (A) She is funny and ugly. (B) She is brave and determined.
(C) She is cruel and terrible. (D) She is humorous and noisy.
- 16 What is the passage mainly about?
- (A) A woman can choose to live her own life.
(B) A frog can turn into a human and marry a prince.
(C) The life of a princess may not be as good as expected.
(D) The prince is too good to be true in real life.

請依下文回答第 17 題至第 19 題

I am sitting in a restaurant—there's music. You know 17 they have music in restaurants? Because it changes the 18 of everything. If you select the right kind of music, everything tastes good. Surely people 19 in restaurants know this.

- 17 (A) that (B) how (C) why (D) when
18 (A) taste (B) look (C) air (D) color
19 (A) who never eat (B) who never sing (C) who run (D) who work

請依下文回答第 20 題至第 24 題

“Doctor,” said the woman, “every night my son dreams he's a chicken, and then he starts acting like one. 20, he flaps his arms like wings, puts his head down to the ground, and starts eating bugs. 21, his head goes back and forth when he walks. 22, he even comes into my room and wakes me up at dawn.” “This is very serious,” said the doctor. “You should bring him to me at once. 23, he might develop other strange behaviors, 24 building a nest.” “OK, Doctor,” said the woman. “But I'm going to miss the eggs.”

- 20 (A) As well as (B) Such as (C) For example (D) In so doing
- 21 (A) Although (B) Once (C) Furthermore (D) However
- 22 (A) Once again (B) Nevertheless (C) Therefore (D) In addition
- 23 (A) If (B) When (C) Lest (D) Otherwise
- 24 (A) more than (B) such as (C) so as (D) less than
- 25 My teacher was so careless that she _____ many mistakes in my essay.
(A) caught (B) detected (C) made (D) missed
- 26 Bob is my best friend. I keep no _____ from him.
(A) advice (B) secrets (C) diaries (D) libraries
- 27 Please close the _____ on the windows on the west side of the house to keep out the sunlight.
(A) blinds (B) stoppers (C) animators (D) arrows
- 28 If you want to learn how to play the game of chess, it's good to watch the _____.
(A) assistants (B) inhabitants (C) professionals (D) guardians
- 29 France makes 400 kinds of cheese, many of _____ are eaten all over the world.
(A) that (B) what (C) how (D) which
- 30 Jackie has _____ many friends on the Facebook _____ he is proud of his own popularity.
(A) as...as (B) so...that (C) such...so (D) neither...nor
- 31 _____ the movie before, I didn't want to see it again.
(A) Seeing (B) Saw (C) Having seen (D) Have been seeing
- 32 Caroline brought some cookies, _____ everyone was too busy talking to be interested in food.
(A) or (B) but (C) if (D) so
- 33 Young people have a hard time _____ when they cannot communicate well with their parents.
(A) grow up (B) growing up (C) to be grown up (D) to be growing up
- 34 Life is full _____ surprises, isn't it?
(A) as (B) at (C) up (D) of
- 35 The way to _____ any question on this examination is using facts and specific examples.
(A) answer (B) answering (C) be answered (D) being answered
- 36 The travel agent is _____ humorous.
(A) extreme (B) extremely (C) very extreme (D) being extreme
- 37 A crowd gathered around the accident, _____ the rescue efforts more difficult.
(A) to make (B) making (C) made (D) having made

- 38 Kevin: Whose jacket is this? Is it yours?
Alice: No. It isn't mine. I think it's Mom's.
Kevin: Gee, I don't think so. _____
Alice: I'll ask her.
- (A) She is larger. (B) Hers is smaller. (C) It is older. (D) Mine is shorter.
- 39 I'm very tired _____ I have worked all day long.
(A) but (B) since (C) so (D) therefore
- 40 I was surprised to find out that all of my friends had been invited to the Halloween _____.
(A) game (B) party (C) day (D) trick
- 41 Collecting stamps can be more than a hobby; it can be a _____ business.
(A) liberal (B) bankrupt (C) profitable (D) completed

請依下文回答第 42 題至第 45 題

On New Year's Eve firecrackers send out the old year and welcome the new one. On New Year's Day children and adults _____ 42 _____ are not married get red envelopes with money in them. This is _____ 43 _____ of good luck and wealth in the new year.

Food plays an important part in Chinese New Year celebrations. Special dishes are eaten on certain day. Many kinds of food have special meanings. Uncut noodles, _____ 44 _____, might give you a longer life. People who eat a lot of raw fish are said to be more successful in life.

The last event of the 15-day celebration is the Lantern Festival. Some people hang glowing lanterns in temples. Others carry lanterns in a moonlight parade. In many places long colourful dragons _____ 45 _____ silk, paper and bamboo are carried on the streets by dancers.

- 42 (A) whom (B) who (C) whose (D) which
- 43 (A) success (B) symbol (C) suit (D) supply
- 44 (A) in addition (B) on the contrary (C) for example (D) not to mention
- 45 (A) made out of (B) makes out of (C) making out of (D) making out with

請依下文回答第 46 題至第 50 題

A portrait is a picture of a person. Portraits _____ 46 _____ taken with a camera, drawn, or painted. Perhaps _____ 47 _____ famous portrait in the world is the *Mona Lisa*. It was painted by the Italian _____ 48 _____ Leonardo da Vinci about five hundred years ago. Look at the face of Mona Lisa. She seems to be smiling and yet nobody is absolutely sure that she is. Therefore, for hundreds of years, people have been fascinated by the _____ 49 _____ on her face. Is she happy? Is she looking at you or at something _____ 50 _____? What do you think she might be thinking?

- 46 (A) should be (B) must be (C) can be (D) could have been
- 47 (A) very (B) much (C) more (D) the most
- 48 (A) artist (B) pianist (C) musician (D) magician
- 49 (A) philosophy (B) character (C) intelligence (D) expression
- 50 (A) over (B) else (C) up (D) about